Michael E. Kroboth President

PPL Energy Services Holdings, LLC

Two North Ninth Street, GENPL2 Allentown, PA 18101-1179 Tel. 610.774.4410 Fax 610.774.4198 mekroboth@pplweb.com



December 10, 2010

State of Connecticut Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Public Hearings on Natural Gas-Fired Electric Generating Facilities

Dear members of the Siting Council:

I am writing on behalf of PPL Energy Services Holdings, LLC with respect to the fuel cell located at the Pepperidge Farm's manufacturing facility in Bloomfield, Connecticut. Please be advised that the fuel cell in question is currently inactive and being decommissioned. It will be dismantled and then removed from its current location. Accordingly, there will be no methane or flammable gas being used by the fuel cell. Because of the decommissioning of the fuel cell, we respectfully wish to inform the Siting Council that we will not be sending a representative to testify before the Council on Tuesday December 14th.

Should this present a problem, please contact me at your earliest convenience.

chael E. Kuboth

Very truly yours,

Michael E. Kroboth